REPORT TO LEAD MEMBER (HOUSING)                                             16th November 2001

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS – PHILIP STREET PHASE 2

1.0 Purpose of the Report
1.1 To seek approval of the sketch scheme and cost estimate for the phase two environmental improvements to the low rise flats at Philip Street/Dickens Road, Patricroft, Eccles.   


1.2 To seek authority to invite tenders.

2.0 Recommendations
2.1 That  the sketch scheme and cost estimate be approved.

2.2 That the Director of Development Services be authorised to invite tenders.

3.0 Background
3.1 The Estate consists of twelve one bedroom low rise flats (2-24 Dickens Road) and eighteen two bedroom low rise flats (2-36 Philip Street). 

3.2 The flats are located in an area of high crime with particularly high incidences of domestic burglary. The estate has a fragmented design with a number of public footpaths running through it that facilitate crime and vandalism.

3.3 Thorough tenant consultation on the proposed environmental improvements has taken place and the scheme has been well received by residents.  

4.0 Details
4.1 The proposed scheme will provide communal parking to the rear of both blocks, secured by 1.8m high timber fencing and metal gates. 1m high timber fencing and gates will be provided to enclose the frontages of the blocks. Timber fencing will match that used on the Phase 1 scheme completed earlier this year (nos. 1-23 Philip Street and 1-23 Dickens Road). Minor landscaping works will be carried out around the new car parking areas.


5.0 Financial Implications 
5.1 Expenditure will be phased as follows:


2001/02

(£)
2002/03

(£)
2003/04

(£)
Total

(£)

Works
  28,250
 97,902
  8,370   
   134,522

Fees
  11,220
 13,258
  3,000 
     27,478

Total
  39,470
111,160
11,370
   162,000

Current HIP
40,000
98,000
7,000
145,000

Variation
(530)
13,160
4370
17,000

5.2 The current HIP provision is £145,000 (original estimate £100,000).  The increase in cost is due to a revised design of the scheme incorporating additional secure parking spaces (one per property), which were originally excluded due to the limited space available.

5.3 The works cost is estimated as £134,522. Professional fees are estimated as £27,478 (20.43%). The fee percentage is high due to the need for the additional services of a highways engineer to design the car parking and order site investigations to locate services and test for contamination. 


5.4 The unit cost of improvements is £5,400 per dwelling.

5.5 The scheme forms part of the approved Housing Investment Programme 2001/2.

Funding for the scheme has been identified within the Housing Capital Programme 2001-2004

6.0               Conclusion
6.1 Approval of the scheme will greatly enhance the quality of the environment and security for the residents of Philip Street Phase 2 and continue the programme of works to the flats on Phillips St.  The scheme will also complement the proposed installation of CCTV on Philip St. funded by the Home Office.
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